CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, October 11, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Cortez, Hammersley, Hecsh, Koegel, Krabacher, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheree Meyer (for Sheley), Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guest:

Ed Mills
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from October 4, 2011 – amendment: #6 by adding denoting that the FPC report on class size will be presented to the Senate on 10/27 as a separate item. The minutes were approved as amended. 
2. Open forum – 

· Is the campus impacted? Meyer stated that the campus has been declared impacted, but it has been unnecessary to apply the supplemental criteria.
· Hecsh reported that the Senate Select Committee will be ready to bring a re-organizational proposal to the Senate, with updated committee charges before the end of the semester.
· Hecsh reminded members of the Convocation on 10/20 and activities surrounding it. A letter urging faculty and staff to attend and to encourage students to attend will be circulated. 
· Program review teams – Sheppard stated that an examination of the policy governing program review teams and how they are chosen may be needed. Currently, Academic Affairs reviews potential review team chairs with the CPC chair. 
· Status of Professor Val Smith’s concerns over the Institutional Review Board – Sheppard advised that Professor Smith is still in discussions with David Earwicker, Assistant Vice President Research Administration and Contract Administration.
· Pinch will be on sabbatical in Spring 2012. 

3. Chair’s business - 

· Sheppard announced that Cheryl Johnson is leaving the Faculty Senate to take a position in Academic Affairs as Provost Sheley’s assistant. The search process for a replacement is commencing.
· Sheppard shared a memo he sent to President Gonzalez regarding the concerns faculty have been raising relating to IT. In a related matter, Koegel and Noel reported that they contacted IRT and requested an account for web content management. The requests were not granted, but would be considered at some point in the future. Buckley stated that the separation between IT and academics is common at colleges and universities historically, not just at Sacramento State. The President has acknowledged receipt of Sheppard’s memo.
· Livingston Lecture – Sheppard reported that the lecture is not a convocation this year. According to the policy on convocations, only the President can declare a convocation, and given the OneBook Convocation on 10/20, there is a conflict with it being on a Thursday and the Livingston Lecture being on a Tuesday. Sheppard cited the monetary support the President has given the Senate to fund the Lecture.

· Faculty Endowment for Student Scholarships – Sheppard advised the Committee that, in the past, the selection committee has deemed post-baccalaureate students enrolled through CCE ineligible. Part of the rationale behind the decision was based on calculation of fees/awards. Sheppard stated that there is an issue of fairness that should be addressed. In a related matter, the Committee discussed a coordinated effort with University Advancement on a giving campaign. The Emeritus Association and Retired Faculty and Staff Association could be asked to assist in such a campaign.
· Sheppard advised that he received an email from Manny Gale, emeritus faculty from the Division of Social Work, seeking the Senate’s co-sponsorship of a “CSUS Forum” to be held on 10/25. The Senate will not meet again until 10/27, after the Forum, therefore, the Committee would have to agree to co-sponsor the Forum on behalf of the Senate. After discussion, there was no motion for the Committee to agree to co-sponsor the Forum on behalf of the Senate. 

· Sheppard stated that he and Krabacher are drafting the call for nominations for the Senate Committee on Instructional Program Priorities. 

4. Ed Mills distributed information on enrollment numbers for Fall 2011. In relation to a question on the Enrollment Management Group, Mills stated that the members’ terms continue through Spring 2012.
5. Committee appointments – 

Pedagogy Enhancement Awards Subcommittee – Rodney McCurdy, HHS

ASI Board – David Lang

Committee on Diversity Awards – Yvette Farmer; Michele Foss Snowden

6. Criteria for Scholarly and Creative Achievement awards – after discussion, the Committee agreed to place the item on the Senate agenda for 10/27 as a first reading item with a positive endorsement.


7. Faculty Responsibilities and Professional Ethics – after discussion, the Committee agreed to refer the item to FPC for review and comment.


8. Faculty Consultation on the Selection of Associate or Assistant College Dean – after discussion, the Committee agreed to refer the item to FPC for review and comment.

9. Miscellaneous: 

· Wagner stated that he is working on language to update the policy on administrative review.

· Sheppard stated that APC’s draft on the Student Rights and Responsibilities policy transmitted in May should be reviewed for placement on the Senate agenda. The matter will appear on the 10/18 EC agenda.
